Rapid City Police Department

Memo


TO:  
 
Lt. Don Hedrick
FROM: 

Loyann Kistler
DATE: 

4-10-14
SUBJECT: 
Additional 10-hour meters
During the meeting that was held at CSAC on Friday, April 4, we brought up the idea of putting up some additional 10-hour meters. We suggested some on the 400 block of Main Street on the south side, west end and the 400 block of St. Joseph Street on the south side, west end. The people at the meeting thought this would be a good idea. We have enough housings and mechanisms in our shop to put 7 on St. Joseph Street and 10 on Main Street. The only cost would be for the poles, the installation of the poles, and less than $30 for some number stickers. I do not think this would involve an ordinance change. City Ordinance 10.44.030 explains this.
I realize this is only 17 spaces, but we feel they are needed. They would be available to employees, customers, and visitors who want to spend longer than two hours downtown. During our summer months the 10-hour meters in the ramp, the lot at the corner of 6th Street and St. Joseph Street, and the on street parking on Apolda Street tend to fill up. This would give us some additional places we could send people who ask us where they can go for long-term parking. It would also be a good test to see if we could put in more long-term meters in other areas before spending the money on new housings and mechanisms.
